

Spring 2019 ROBBINS FARM ALMANAC

VOLUME 13, ISSUE 1



Kids playing on "Duke," 1937



Kids playing on new statue, 2019 Andrew & Emma Levy, Maddie & Ollie Kalt

The Dog & the House: Completion of History Renovation Project by Tony Vogel

On October 20, 2018 the History Project at Robbins Farm Park was formally dedicated, culminating a five year effort by Friends of Robbins Farm Park (FORFP) volunteers. The project honors Farmer Nathan Robbins, the benefactor of the Park to the Town, inspired by the oral histories and images collected by Oakes Plimpton, Friends of Robbins Farm Park founder. Designed by FORFP, it consists of two parts: granite blocks that mark the location of Farmer Robbins house, and a replica of his dog statue that was beloved by the children of Arlington, for whom he donated his farm to become our park.

The granite blocks were installed in October of 2017, and truth be told, they inspired no big fuss. But that changed eight months later in July of 2018, when our dog finally arrived. Since then the dog has become a magnet, attracting children, their families, (and yes, even dogs) to visit the site. And, much as the Friends had hoped, many have also learned something of the history of the place.

Walk up the path from Eastern Avenue and just before you reach the concrete oval up top, you'll see a plateau to your left. This flat area held the last remaining traces of Farmer Robbins's great white house, torn down in 1942 to make way for the Park. Few remained of those who had told their marvelous stories of growing up around Robbins Farm to Oakes Plimpton for his book on the farm's past (*Robbins Farm Park: A Local History*, available from FORFP]. Those stories paint a truly affectionate portrait of Robbins as someone who always welcomed the kids of the neighborhood to his farm.

The History Project is a gift to the Town of Arlington donated by the Friends of Robbins Farm Park. A major donation by the late Bill Armstrong in 2013 kickstarted the project by covering the cost of the new dog statue.

UPCOMING 2019 EVENTS

After a two-year hiatus during installation of new Park fields, we looked forward to hosting a full season of events this summer. Unfortunately, the Parks and Recreation Commission decided to re-fence the fields. Despite appearances, the grass and root systems remain fragile, thus further field use at this time could threaten their survival. The decision was a difficult but necessary one by the Commissioners to ensure that the fields serve their purpose for many years to come.

As a result, we cannot host our largest annual event, the 4th of July celebration, but are happy to announce the following events for this season:

• Jul 18: Harvard Alumni Jazz Band

• Aug 24: Arlington Philharmonic

Sep 14: Town Day

• Oct 26: Field Day

Nov 9: Fall Cleanup

Please add these events to your calendar. We look forward to seeing many of our members and neighbors!

Origins of Robbins Farm Cooperative Community Garden by Oakes Plimpton





One night in December 2008, listening to Bill Moyers interview Michael Pollan, who described a cooperative educational gardening venture in Brooklyn, I thought what about Robbins Farm? I wrote up a proposal to take before Friends of Robbins Farm Park. After all, the new park had 66 Victory Gardens during World War II.

Many meetings and discussions later, the garden became a reality! Ground was broken in April 2010 at a little used site below the playground. There had been a cooperative community garden in Arlington before, in Patricia Watson's side yard by Spy Pond, tied to the Arlington Food Co-op. Nine people from the Watson garden and eight more gardener recruits gathered in 8/09 to start the RFP cooperative garden.

We are supported by the Friends, but independent. We are organic, educational, and cooperative—just one garden. We plant and cultivate in the spring and summer, and share the harvest summer and fall. The Town Parks Commission gave us permission to use a DPW water connection to irrigate our Garden.

For education, one of our members created Veggie School, telling the history of each vegetable. He crafted signs for each, too--the garden easily visible over our perimeter fence-- and created an educational and experiential blog. We open the Garden to the public some weekday afternoons, particularly our mid-week work evening, then Saturday mornings when we are all present. Come join us!

Interested in joining a cooperative and educational gardening experience? Please stop by the garden or download an application form at www.robbinsfarmgarden.org. Experienced and novice gardeners alike are welcome!







